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Comprehensive curriculum first of its kind in Canada 
 

YELLOWKNIFE, NWT (Tuesday, October 2, 2012) – A comprehensive curriculum on Residential Schools 

was launched today at the start of a three day information session for teachers from the Northwest 

Territories and Nunavut.   

 

Launched by the Honourable Jackson Lafferty, Minister of Education, Culture and Employment with the 

Government of the Northwest Territories and the Honourable Eva Aariak, Minister of Education with the 

Government of Nunavut at an opening ceremony, this curriculum is the first comprehensive teaching 

guide of its kind in Canada.   Marie Wilson, Commissioner of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission, 

was on hand to receive the first copy of the teacher’s guide and deliver the keynote address. 

 

“A significant part of our history is in this curriculum,” said Minister Lafferty.  “The coursework and 

resources enclosed are the result of exhaustive research and provide a deeper understanding of the 

impacts of residential schools on the Aboriginal peoples of Canada.   This will give our students insight 

into the challenges faced by survivors, and a context for healing and reconciliation.” 

 

With support from the Truth and Reconciliation Commission (TRC) and the Legacy of Hope Foundation, 

the Residential Schools curriculum is now a key section of the Northwest Territories Northern Studies 

course and the Nunavut Social Studies course.  It covers topics ranging from the history and legacy of 

residential schools, traditional education and learning, colonialism, assimilation, the Indian Residential 

Schools Settlement Agreement, the Federal apology, the TRC and what reconciliation may look like.  It 

also includes literature and stories of former residential school students shared through audio and video 

clips, allowing students to learn of both the positive and negative impacts that school life had on 

individuals. 

 
“The most effective learning tools are those that matter to students, and this curriculum is deeply 
relevant to students in Nunavut and the Northwest Territories.  By enabling a deeper understanding of 
our history, our students will learn the impact of education on future generations,” said Minister Eva 
Aariak. "This is the first time Nunavut and Northwest Territories have worked together on joint 
curriculum and we are here today because of the strong partnership between our two territories.” 
 
The curriculum was piloted in March of 2012 with a select number of schools across the Northwest 

Territories and Nunavut.   
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